


 

 

TeWhatuOra.govt.nz 
 

“The number of disciplinary investigations into Mental Health Nurses and 
Healthcare/psychiatric assistants following physical contact with a patient and whether 
the disciplinary investigation was upheld (I do not want to know the specific outcome, 
just the number that were upheld and the number that were dismissed).” 

There were less than five investigations, and these investigations were upheld. None were 
dismissed. Releasing information in regard to the exact number may result in staff 
identification. Therefore, we are refusing this part of your request under section 9(2)(a) of the 
Act, to protect the privacy of natural persons. 

Response from Te Whatu Ora Counties Manukau 
 

“The number of assaults by a patient on Mental Health Nurses and 
Healthcare/psychiatric assistants. (Where relevant please supply data for regarding 
regional and supra-regional services)” 

 
Between the dates requested, 24th November 2021 and 24th November 2022 there have been 20 
assaults on mental health staff  
 

“The number of disciplinary investigations into Mental Health Nurses and 
Healthcare/psychiatric assistants following physical contact with a patient and whether 
the disciplinary investigation was upheld (I do not want to know the specific outcome, 
just the number that were upheld and the number that were dismissed).” 

 
Less than five staff have been under investigation. Information in regard to the exact number are 
withheld as releasing it may make the staff involved identifiable pursuant to section 9(2)(a) of the 
Act to protect the privacy of natural persons. 
 
How to get in contact 
 
I trust this information satisfies your request.  
 
If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnzoia@health.govt.nz.  
 
If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
by phoning 0800 802 602. 
 
As this information may be of interest to other members of the public, Health NZ has decided to 
proactively release a copy of this response on Health NZ’s website. All requester data, including 
your name and contact details, will be removed prior to release.  
 
Nāku iti noa, nā 
 
 
 
Sasha Wood 
Interim Lead OIA & Proactive Release  
Government, Partnership and Risk  
 

 




